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W. FRANK NEWTON TO CONCLUDE SERVICE ON ACCESS TO JUSTICE BOARD

AUSTIN, Texas ( August 31, 2003, will mark the end of an era, as W. Frank Newton concludes 19 years of service on the Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation board of directors, including serving as vice chair and chair of the organization. To commemorate the occasion and Newton’s extensive contributions to civil legal aid, the Foundation presented him with the prestigious Harold F. Kleinman Award at a farewell dinner on July 11.
Newton has worked tirelessly throughout his career to further access to justice for poor and low-income Texans. He was instrumental in establishing the Texas Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts (IOLTA) Program, administered by the Foundation. IOLTA is the largest Texas-based funding source for civil legal services to the poor. 

Richard L. Tate, chair of the Foundation’s board, said, “I speak on behalf of the entire board when I say that we will miss Frank’s passion and dedication to ensuring access to justice for low-income Texans. On a personal note, I appreciate the guidance and counsel that he has given to me in my role as chair of the board. Frank is a great leader and I am deeply honored to have worked with him.”
From 1983 to 1992, Newton served as chair of the State Bar of Texas’ Legal Services to the Poor in Civil Matters committee. Newton was instrumental in the implementation of the Bar’s Pro Bono Policy, which calls for attorneys to meet an aspirational goal of providing 50 or more pro bono hours of service per year to poor clients. He also helped establish the Bar’s Pro Bono College, which honors attorneys who donate 75 or more hours in pro bono services per year. 
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In 1995, the State Bar of Texas’ board of directors honored Newton with the creation of the W. Frank Newton Award, which recognizes the attorney organization whose members have made outstanding contributions to pro bono legal services. In 1997, Newton served as president of the State Bar of Texas’ board of directors, a position elected by the membership of the Bar.

 “I am twice blessed,” Newton said. “I enjoy improving access to our legal system, and I enjoy working with very talented and committed colleagues.”

Newton is currently the executive director of the Beaumont Foundation of America, a nonprofit organization that provides state-of-the-art equipment to ensure access to technology and information for those who might not otherwise have it. Previously, Newton was dean and professor of law at Texas Tech University School of Law, a position he had held since 1985. He earned jurisprudence doctorates from New York University, Columbia University and Baylor University. He also holds a bachelor’s degree from Baylor University. 

The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation (www.teajf.org), created by the Supreme Court of Texas in 1984, is the largest state-based funding source for the provision of civil legal services to poor Texans, otherwise known as Legal Aid.  The organization is committed to the vision that all Texans will have equal access to justice, regardless of their income. The Foundation administers the Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts (IOLTA) Program, the Basic Civil Legal Services (BCLS) Program and the Crime Victims Civil Legal Services (CVCLS) Program. The funds from each of these sources are earmarked to assist nonprofit organizations in providing civil Legal Aid to more than 120,000 low-income Texans each year.
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